STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 20th May 2019 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), John Parry, Peter Meadowcroft, Andy Hinton, Andrew Henderson

	Public: 
	1

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


Also in attendance: 
          PCSO Chris Jones

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

1.
Chairman’s annual report



Cllr Carter-Windle presented her report.

2.
Financial statement



Cllr Parry reported the following
Bank Reconciliation

Current account balance as of 31.3.19
-
£13,256.48
Reserve account balance as of 31.3.19
-
£17,931.47

Reconciled accounts



£31,187.95
Budget Tracker
Budgeted income for 2018/19

-
£17,037.81

Actual income for 2018/19


-
£17,379.91
Budgeted expenditure for 2018/19 
-
£25,750.00

Actual expenditure for 2018/19

-
£18,711.18

A number of items that had been budgeted for came in under budget by quite considerable amounts.  These were items such as:- 
· Clerk expenses & training – this came in under budget by just over £1,700

· Grass cutting – this came in under budget by just under £2,400

· Bulletin – this came in under budget by £1,000

· Communication – none of the budgeted £1,200 was spent
Repair work to the Dock was not budgeted and cost £2,040. 
3. 
AOB


None
ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

1523
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman 

Cllr Carter-Windle was put forward for position of Chair.  Cllr Hinton proposed the 
appointment and Cllr Meadowcroft seconded it.   Cllr Carter-Windle accepted the 
position of Chair.

Cllr Hinton asked to be considered as Vice Chairman.  Cllr Carter-Windle proposed the appointment and Cllr Meadowcroft seconded it.  Cllr Hinton accepted the position of Vice Chair.  

1524
Review and vote on allowing members of the public to speak outside of the Public Session
It was agreed that members of the public would be allowed to speak outside of the public 
session at the discretion of the Chairman. 
1525
Review committees and responsibilities



Finance Committee
- Cllr Parry as Chair, Chair, Vice 
        
Planning Committee
- Cllr Henderson as Chair, All Councillors
               Highways

- Cllr Henderson as Chair, All Councillors
               Pavements & Verges
- Cllr Henderson as Chair, All Councillors
               Footpaths 

- Cllr Henderson as Chair, All Councillors
               Sports & Social Club
- Cllr Hinton
               Lighting

- All Councillors
               Youth Groups/ 

- All Councillors would be responsible as and when required


               Art & Leisure

- All Councillors would be responsible as and when required

Appraisal and liaison 
- Cllr Rosemont
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
None

1526
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Rosemont, John Umney, DFP and Alison Umney - School Liaison Governor

1527
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1528
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 15th April 2019 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1529
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

a) Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance and included in the report this month - 

A £5,000 grant has been given to Our Bus.

District Council election results – West Oxfordshire remains under Conservative control.

Primary School places- more than nine out of ten parents whose children are set to enter the classroom for the first time this September have been offered their first choice of primary school in Oxfordshire.
A member of the public asked about charges for recycling as items identified as DIY items were charged for but were then put in the same area as the non-chargeable items.  Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that charges are made for DIY/building items, the charges are used to maintain the areas.

b) Cllr Jackson was in attendance and included in the report this month -
The Mullin Museum proposal – this is returning to the full Development Control Committee on Tuesday June 4th at 2pm.  At the last meeting it was deferred for more clarification after the motion to refuse the application was rejected by a clear majority.
The Coffee morning in Duns Tew for the Good Neighbour scheme was a great success with approximately 30 people attending. 
There was a general discussion with Cllr Jackson regarding the overlap of responsibilities. It was agreed that going forward there would be more discussion between Cllr Jackson and the PC before things were progressed. 

Report from PCSO Chris Jones –

Crimes and Crime Related Incidents in the Middle Barton area - during the dates 21/05/18 – 20/05/19 

*Crime Related Incidents (Child/Adult protection, 
Action fraud, Missing persons, Mental health, 

Unauthorised encampment, Domestic Incidents etc.)

45 


Assaults (with and without injury)



18 


Burglaries in a dwelling





  2 


Criminal damage





12 


Drink/Drug driving





  2

Drug Offences






  2

Theft (including from a vehicle and in a dwelling)

11 


Threat to Life






  2


Arson







  2 


Stalking/Harassment





  7

Total







58

Notes: Crime Related Incidents include incidents such as Domestic Incidents, where no Criminal Offences occurred, but details of those spoken to, are recorded in case of future problems. Also Adult/Child Protection Incidents, fall under this category whereby we are informed of vulnerable persons in our community and their details are shared with partner agencies.

1) Three drug warrants conducted over the last 12 months due to intelligence received from the community. Proactive on drink and drug driving.
2) Community Speed watch Scheme. Managed to get Soho Farmhouse to fund the equipment. The scheme will be run as Steeple & Westcote Barton, Sandford St Martin and Ledwell Community Speed watch.   

3) The Woodstock Neighbourhood Police Team is now covered under the umbrella of West Oxfordshire Neighbourhood Police. This means that there are a number of police officers responsible for the community policing side based at Witney Police Station as well as one officer stationed at Chipping Norton. We still have two Police Community Support Officers at Woodstock, Chris Jones and Helen Keen. Helen replaces Phil Workman who is retiring at the end of May.

4) We are making more use of the Thames Valley Alert system which is a great way that the police can communicate with the public as well as receive messages back. We can send out messages that are relevant only to Middle Barton and of interest to different community groups such as Shop watch, Countrywatch, Pubwatch, Business watch etc. – there are many more categories that are on the system which allows us to send out Crime Alerts, Witness Appeals, Crime Prevention Advice and good news stories when they happen! We encourage people to sign up for this and they can do so at www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk or speak to one of the officers.

5) Woodstock Police Station is still being used by the Neighbourhood Team but the team will be moving into Woodstock Fire Station at the end of May.

6) We still rely on the community to keep us informed of any current or emerging crime trends. If anything is concerning you, whether it be security advice, suspicious persons or vehicles, concerns for a vulnerable child or adult or any other information you would like to pass us, then we want to know. We can be contacted on 101, or via the online reporting form on the Thames Valley Police website.

7) The current Local Policing Priorities are Domestic Abuse, Child Sexual Exploitation, Dwelling Burglaries and the Exploitation of Persons for the supply of drugs. The first two are mainly ‘hidden crimes’ which mean that they don’t come to the public attention as much as the more traditional crimes and this is where the police are concentrating their efforts in reducing the risk to vulnerable children and adults. 

1530
Annual Insurance Renewal 2019/20 


Three renewal quotes had been received by Came & Company Brokers based on the Council’s current schedule of insurance.  Inspire at an annual cost of £460.71, Hiscox at £1,030.58 and Ecclesiastical at £1,106.26.  Came & Company had recommended the Council accept the Inspire quotation as it meets the Council’s insurance requirement.  

RESOLVED

THAT, the PC would accept the recommendation of Came & Company and proceed with 
the Inspire quote. 
1531
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



Email from Trevor Payne, BVMHF Management Committee commenting on the condition of the Youth Shelter and the area of footpath from Worton Road to Ballards Close that is in a bad condition. See below.
Footpath - It was ascertained that Cottsway Housing Association were responsible for the footpath and an inspection was carried out on 9th May. The Clerk will contact Cottsway for more information.
The Youth shelter – It was agreed that the PC would cover the cost of materials to tidy up the shelter. Rodney Benfield had agreed to carry out the work.


Email from Sue Beale regarding a tree next to her property (6 Holliers Crescent).


Cllr Henderson confirmed that he had inspected the tree and as it is more than 3 feet away from the house will not need attention until we have the 5 year tree inspection. This is due next year.
The PC have not yet managed to organise the village walkabout. The Clerk will email all Cllrs for suggested dates. Other areas to be checked are South Street and the bottom of Worton Road as the trees are hanging over the main road. 

Email from Jenny McCleery regarding Ash trees towards Kiddington asking the PC to contact the landowners to ask them to plant more trees. It was agreed that it was not the responsibility of the PC to contact landowners.
Email from Alastair and Stephen Findlay Saunders regarding the Irons Development. Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that she had made contact with the new developers who confirmed that they are hoping to start work again this week.
1532
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


S&SC public toilets – Cllr Hinton asked if the PC would consider making another donation of



£1,500.00. The playing Fields would also make a contribution.



RESOLVED



THAT a donation of £1,500 would be made.
Jacobs Yard – A resident had logged a request to fix a pothole via ‘Fix My Street’. The response received back was that it was not the OCC’s responsibility as it is a footpath and not a highway. WODC were also contacted and the same applied. Cllr Parry will investigate this further.

1533
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report 
We are extremely excited to have secured two new teachers for September as we are moving to 6 classes and are welcoming 25 pupils into Reception - which is the highest number for years.  [one of our current teachers is moving on to develop her career opportunities elsewhere]. 
The Year 6 children have been sitting their SATS this week and they were amazing in their approach, with no anxiety or upset, a brilliant reflection on staff and parents. 
We have recently appointed Andy Hinton as our Site Manager and we are steadily making improvements to the building and grounds, including new fencing, repaired benches, classrooms painted, and paths made safe. 
'Jane the vicar', has been visiting the school regularly and most recently explained to the children what her job involves. 
Our focus on improving the health of our children, has led to a 'morning mile' where the running track is open from 8:30 and parents and children run together. We have also introduced a 'no added sugar' Wednesday, where the school lunches have no sugar and there is an expectation that home packed lunches are also added sugar free. In addition, we are encouraging no single use plastic on those days. 


(b) Highways, pavements and verge 



As above.


(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields

Youth shelter as above, being repainted this week, other than that everything else is good.
1534
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson 
19/01339/LBC – 1 Mill Lane – Internal and external alterations to convert outbuilding to annex ancillary to main dwelling.




No objection.

19/01395/HHD – 80 Holliers Crescent - Conversion of existing garage to create additional living space and erection of first floor front extension. Extension of boundary walling and provision of off-street parking.

No objection to house extension. However, there are concerns regarding changes to the 
wall - 

Will extending the boundary wall reduce the visibility as you approach the bend from both directions.
Is it feasible to actually get two parking spaces off the footpath and will this again affect visibility.
1535
Finances 

 a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 20th May 2019 


 RESOLVED 


  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1536
To receive items for next agenda



 Village appraisal update 
1537
AOB 
Cllr Meadowcroft mentioned the Lib Dem posters that are being put up around the village. It was confirmed that the posters should be placed on private land rather than the village areas. 

Cllr Henderson has 2 litter bins and asked if the PC would consider donating them to the to the Playing Fields. Cllr Hinton agreed.
 

Cllr Jackson reported that his wife is involved in the WI who had mentioned that they would be happy to help with any future litter picks that were organised. The Clerk will check the PC Insurance policy to ensure that the PC are covered for litter picks.  

1538
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 17th June 2019 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


5



  Signed .............................................


